
 

 

APRIL 2025 

Welcome to spring at Penn National!  Take 
time to step outside and enjoy the fresh air, 
flowers, birds and the outdoor activities in the 
great Pennsylvania spring weather!  It’s also 

time for spring activities to get back in gear – especially all 
the golf here at Penn National.  While my wife and I are 
fortunate to spend much of the winter in a warmer area, it’s 
always a treat to come back home. 

Please plan on joining us at the annual Members Meeting 
scheduled for May 12th at the Mont Alto Fire Station.  As I 
mentioned last month, Patti Nitterhouse has agreed to be 
our guest speaker with an update on future community 
plans.  I’m sure this will be a very interesting talk.  We will 
also have our annual election of officers.  The slate of 
officers for the four elected positions are Tony Tirella for 
Secretary, Steve Mitchell for Treasurer, Beth Pryor for Vice 
President and I’m running once again for President.  Saundy 
Fielhauer is stepping down as Secretary after years of 
support where she did an amazing job supporting the PNCA 
organization.  Also, there are still some openings on the 
PNCA board, so let me or Beth Pryor know if you are 
interested in getting involved.  Our meetings are open to 
everyone (members and non-members), so please invite any 
neighbors who are not currently in PNCA who might be 
interested in finding out more about the organization. 

The newsletter is full of great information about upcoming 
activities, plus you can always refer to the website for 
additional details.  While not a PNCA activity, I want to 
highlight the “Tee Up Fore the Cure” golf tournament 
scheduled for July 24th.  Registration and sponsorship 
information is included in the newsletter.  This event raised 
$20,000 last year in its first year and promises to raise even 
more this year for this important cause. 

 

It will soon be time to renew memberships.  Roland Foster 
and Gale Crist are working hard to develop a new option 
for online registrations and renewals.  While the printed 
form and mailed check option will still be available, I 
encourage everyone to try out the new online option which 
will be simpler for both you and Gale.  We will have more 
information out soon in E-News. 

I’m filling in for Eileen this month as editor of the 
newsletter, so please have patience with any errors or 
omissions.  Thanks to all who contributed content.  It’s 
always an adventure collecting input and trying to piece it 
together into the paper.   

We always look over monthly themes to see what we might 
want to highlight in the newsletter.  So Happy Easter, enjoy 
National Pet Month (we have a dog we’d happily loan out if 
you need a pet fix) and good luck getting through Tax Day! 
It’s also Volunteer Month, so you may want to check out 
the volunteer opportunities listed on the pnca.info 
webpage. 

 
Mark Orndorff 
orndorfm@gmail.com 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

PNCA:  A SOCIAL ORGANIZATION WITHIN  
THE PENN NATIONAL COMMUNITY 

THANK YOU FOR DRIVING SAFELY! 

THE speed limit is 25 mph on all Penn National streets unless 
otherwise posted 

 

Welcome Spring 

PNCA  NEW MEMBERS 

Street Names 

Greenbriar Lane  Doug & Gail Oines 

Range Runner Drive Marie Gabbard  

Cascades Drive Mary Randler 

Burning Tree Lane  Ashley Kauffman 



  

 

FROM THE PUBLICATIONS DIRECTOR 
Spring has arrived, bringing longer days, greener landscapes, leaves sprouting on trees, flowers blooming, and wildlife 
emerging from hibernation. This season is often seen as a time for fresh starts and new beginnings, providing an opportunity 
to reconsider commitments and implement positive changes. 

April 26th marks Earth Day. Franklin County will hold an Earth Celebration at the Pine Hill Recreation Area in Waynesboro 
from 11am to 4pm. The event will feature eco-friendly exhibitors, live music, and artist vendors. OSI, our printer, will offer 
paper shredding services from 9:30am to 12:30pm. Personal activities to consider include attending a nature walk, having a 
scavenger hunt, pledging to support climate and environmental literacy, planting native trees or wildflowers, and planning or 
participating in a neighborhood cleanup. 

Some notable historical events in April include: 

April 3, 2010: Apple releases the iPad. 
April 7, 1948: The World Health Organization is established. 
April 10, 1970: The Beatles break up. 
April 14, 1912: The Titanic hits an iceberg and begins to sink. 
April 21, 1926: Queen Elizabeth is born. 
April 23, 1616: William Shakespeare dies. 
April 30, 1789: George Washington becomes the first US President. 

April is associated with new beginnings. Best wishes for joy and prosperity. 

Eileen Grady, Director of Publication 

eileengf@msn.com 
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  PNCA WINE 
TASTING EVENT 

The next wine tasting will 
be Wednesday,  April 16th, 
from 6:00-8:00 p.m., at the 
Mont Alto Fire Company.  
You will taste four 
different wines from South 
Africa.     

Appetizers after each wine will be served.   Cost of the 
tasting is $25.00 for PNCA Members and $30.00 for PNCA 
non-members.  To sign up, copy this link in your browser 
and sign up.   Please sign up using the link so we can 
confirm your reservation. 

https://forms.gle/crCi5uiDVRLMvYZYA  

If you wish to pay later, please pay at the following drop off 
location:  

 6964 Old Course Road.  

Deadline for sign up and payment is April 7th.  After that 
date, no cancellations will be accepted.   

 Submitted by Beth Pryor 

 

TOWNSHIP NEWS 

 
Golf cart crossings within our Penn National com-
munity:  At the March 20th meeting of the Guil-
ford Township Supervisors they advised that the 
township will contact White Rock relative to the 
line painting of golf cart crossings on Fairway 
Drive West, Penn National Drive, Old Course 
Road and the two crossings on Fairway Drive 
South.   I again made the township aware that it 
was their repaving of Old Course road which cov-
ered the existing lines. 
  
The Guilford Township Road supervisor advised 
that Penn National Drive was scheduled for re-
paving this season.  Dates not made available at 
this time. 
  
A proposal by White Rock to build a fitness center 
at the intersection of Ninth View and Clubhouse 
Drive has had no further action. 
  
Submitted by ... 
Rob Ackerman 
PNCA, Local and State Government Liaison  

https://forms.gle/crCi5uiDVRLMvYZYA
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                    Advertiser Spotlight : 
               Country I Do's Luxe Flower Co. 
 
      

Country I Do’s was established in the 
spring of 2023 by lead designer Tracy Taverner and her 
husband who grew 20K flowers their first year. With 30 
years experience, it's obvious that Tracy loves what she 
does and takes a great deal of pride in both the creativity 
of her arrangements and quality of her flowers. 
     They are parents to a son with special needs. Even with 
his challenges, they work together approximately 16 
hours per day all year long, with their son helping to 
rototill the garden, shovel hundreds of loads of dirt to 
create rows, weeding the gardens, watering flowers, and 
running their commercial  lawn mower. They also have a 
flower stand at their Carlisle farm.  
     Please see Country I Do's ad to the left and then check 
out their web site for examples of their design work, 
glowing reviews,  and the full scope of their special event 
and everyday occasion delivery services. 
 
 Submitted by Carole Mathieu, PNCA Ad Coordinator 
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I  
PNCA LADIES’ LUNCHEON 

Date:  May 20, 2025 
Place: VFW 
   747 South Fourth Street 
   Chambersburg, PA 
Time:  Doors Open at 11:30 AM; Lunch served at 12:00 PM 
   Cash Bar 
Menu: Buffet of:     

Roast sirloin of beef, stuffed chicken breast medallions,  broiled haddock, parsley buttered 
potatoes, pasta alfredo, carrots & apples, and green beans.  Sheet cake/cookies for dessert.   Iced 
tea, lemonade, and coffee. 

Cost:  $26.00 per person (includes tax and gratuity).   
Speaker:  Joan Peiffer, Grove Family Library Director 
Please register online on the spreadsheet   

Payment is due by Tuesday, May 13th.  You can drop off or mail a check payable to PNCA (with a 
notation-Ladies Luncheon) to one of the following committee members: 
 Tracy Hosko – 7035 Duck Hook Lane, Fayetteville 
 Lee Ann Campbell – 6865 Old Course Road, Fayetteville 
If you do not have computer access, you can text or call Tracy Hosko  
at 703-608-0116 to sign up. 
  Submitted by Bobbie Jones 

 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/
d/1US3YjIr7arzYt0tIUIVjwOjSB7h60S56Mwgwniq9J78/edit?usp=sharing 

HONORING OUR HEROES: A MEMORIAL DAY 
REMEMBRANCE 

Please join the Penn National community as we honor the men 
and women who made the ultimate sacrifice for our country. 

Date: Sunday, May 26th Time: 10:00 AM Location: The Trellis, 
Penn National 

This solemn and moving event will feature: 

• Guest Speakers: Members of the Penn National community will share their reflections and 
tributes. 

• Musical Tribute: The Penn National Harmony Singers will perform patriotic selections. 
• Moment of Remembrance: A time for quiet reflection and gratitude. 
We invite all residents and their families to attend this important commemoration. 

Invitation to Guest Speakers: 

We are seeking members of the Penn National community to share their personal stories, reflections, 
or tributes at our Memorial Day event. If you are interested in speaking, please contact Steve 
Mitchell at lefty53mitch@gmail.com or 717-660-8326 by April 30th.  We welcome stories of 
personal connection to military service, reflections on the meaning of sacrifice, or any other 
appropriate tribute. 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1US3YjIr7arzYt0tIUIVjwOjSB7h60S56Mwgwniq9J78/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1US3YjIr7arzYt0tIUIVjwOjSB7h60S56Mwgwniq9J78/edit?usp=sharing
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 MUSIC NIGHT ON FRIDAY, JUNE 6TH AT THE 
TRELLIS FROM 5-9PM 

 
EV Crider will be playing and we will be having a Picnic Buffet.   
Sign up sheet will be on the PNCA Bulletin Board on 
the pnca.info website starting April 1st. 
 
Please print and return to one of the 3 homes on the sign up sheet 
The music nights have been a great time to enjoy lots of laughter, food, 
music and the company of friends. 
 
We hope you will be able to join us. 

   2025 BATTLE OF THE NEIGHBORHOODS 
 
As we have done the last couple of years, there will be 2 Battle of the Neighborhood events again this 
year.  The first event is on Tuesday, May 13th and will be a 4-person scramble between neighborhood 
teams.  The summer Battle of the Neighborhoods will be held on Monday, July 28th and will be stroke 
play with handicap as we have done in the past.  Send an email or call 
your neighborhood representative to sign up.  The neighborhood 
representatives this year are as follows: 

• Penn National South/Range – Kevin and Pam Mayhew  
• Penn National West – Jon and Pam Curro 
• Penn National East – Jim and Sara Hilmer 
• St Annes – Dave and Betty Cameron. 
 
 Submitted by Susan & Mark Orndorff 

 
PENN NATIONAL COMMUNITY  

YARD SALE 2025 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS -- the Annual PN 
Community Yard Sale will be held Friday and Sat-
urday, May 16 & 17, 2025, from 8:00 AM to 2:00 
PM.  
 

More information will be forthcoming -- watch the 
E-News and Patti Peck's Weekly News for details. 
You may contact me if you have any questions. 
 Pat Vrabel     
 607-661-6881    
 pnyardsale@gmail.com 

  Submitted by Pat Vrabel 

 PNCA Night Out at the Totem Pole Playhouse 

 
The annual PNCA outing to the Totem Pole Playhouse has been set. We have 
80 tickets available for the Saturday, August 9th, 7:30 PM performance of 
Beautiful: The Carole King Musical. Beautiful features the timeless music of 
Carole King and the inspiring tale of her journey to superstar. We will again 

have the use of the tent prior to the show. The tent provides an area where we can get together with 
fellow show goers and enjoy BYOB refreshments. Last year’s show was a huge success and tickets sold 
out. The seating chart is on the PNCA website now: pnca.info/2025seatchart.php . Tickets are $50 per 
person. Jim Hilmer has a box on his front porch for your to drop off your ticket requests. Please include 
on your envelope:  Your name, Number of tickets requested, and seats requested. Please include your 
address. If you would like a confirming email, please add your email address. Jim’s address is 6931 Old 
Course Road. 

http://pnca.info/
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Call today for all your 

CLEANING AND
HANDYMAN NEEDS

10+ years experience

family owned & operated

licensed and insured

Ryan and Kirsten Sites 
sitessolution.cleaning@gmail.com 

717-860-1166 / 717-977-8333 
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 NEEDLEWORKERS GROUP 
 
Spring has arrived in South Central PA, 
providing lovely weather for needlecrafts of all 
kinds. We hope that you will consider joining 
the Needleworkers group this month to share 
your talent with those in attendance. We offer 
support and encouragement, whether you are a 
novice or accomplished in your needle art. The 
group will be meeting on Wednesday, April 2nd 
and Wednesday April 16, from 1:30 to 3:30 in 
the Mont Alto Community/Senior Center at the 
Mont Alto Firehouse house. 
 
Hope to see you there! 
 
Joyce Zsembery 
 
 

 
Jean Audsley has crocheted another lovely 
shawl in spring colors, perfect for cool evenings. 

 

 PN HARMONY SINGERS  
 
  APRIL GREETINGS from THE PENN NATIONAL HARMONY SINGERS 
 
Spring is here and there is music in the air.  During February and March the Harmony Singers 
were busy learning new music selections that will be added to our concerts at the assisted living 
centers and community venues.  We sing a variety of songs we know you will enjoy, so come out 
to one of our practices, meet the members and share in the joy of music.  We were pleased to 
welcome four new members this winter.  Our choir is growing! 
 
The choir will be performing at Five Forks Brethren in Christ Church on April 15th.   On May 6th 
we will be singing at Providence Place and on May 26th at the PN Trellis on Memorial 
Day.  Mark your calendar for June 17th for our SUMMER CONCERT at 7:00pm at the New Guil-
ford Brethren in Christ Church on Mont Alto Road. 
 
We meet the first and third Tuesday of each month from 3:30-5:00 at the New Guilford Brethren 
in Christ Church on Mont Alto Road. 
 
Any questions call or e-mail at:  shcurtis6907@gmail.com    or 717-352-7719 
 
Sandy Curtis 
 
PNHS Coordinator 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Friday, July 25th we will be traveling with Wolf Tours to Washington DC to enjoy the Marine 
Corps Memorial, have dinner at Tony and Joe's Seafood House on the Potomac and enjoy the 
Marine Corps Parade.  We will have more details out soon to the E-News and pnca.info website. 
 
If you are interested in going please email Pam Curro - pam@thecurros.us  

http://pnca.info/
mailto:pam@thecurros.us
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DIRECTIONS: Take Penn National Drive west onto Mount Alto Road for 1.9 miles.  Turn right onto Falling Spring 
Road west for 3.9 miles.  Turn left onto Cider Press Road for 1.0 mile. Turn right onto Garber Road for .8 miles.  
Bear right onto PA-216/Wayne Avenue for .8 miles.  Turn left onto Orchard Drive for .4 miles to the Orchard 
Restaurant on the left. 
 
Please make your reservation by contacting one of the following committee members with your meal 
choice on or before Tuesday, April 1st. 
 
Bernie Goldberg  717-401-0084 bernie7009@gmail.com 
Bob Cronin  717-352-8539 rjcronin68@gmail.com   
 
Cancellations should be received at least three days prior to the luncheon date, except for an emergency, otherwise 
we ask that you honor your payment.  
 
The next luncheon, our final of the season, will be Tuesday, May 8th (first Tuesday due to Spring Battle of the 
Neighborhoods) at the Waynesboro American Legion. 
 
Bernie Goldberg 
7009 Fairway Oaks 
Fayetteville, PA  17222 
Phone: 717-401-0084   Cell: 215-321-3068 
Email: bernie7009@gmail.com 

DATE Spring Luncheon, Tuesday, April 8
th 

PLACE 

The Orchards Restaurant 
1580 Orchard Drive 
Chambersburg, PA 17201 
(717) 264-9945 

TIME Cash Bar at 11:00 AM; Lunch Served 11:45 AM 

COST $25.00 

MENU Salad, choice of Cheeseburger or Chicken Tenders both with 
fries and coleslaw.  Dessert and coffee or Tea included. 

SPEAKER Bob Cronin, Penn National Resident, discussing A Year in the 
Life of a Helicopter Pilot in Viet Nam. 

mailto:bernie7009@gmail.com
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MARCH BOOK CLUBS NEWS 

Group Name/Leader Book Author Meeting Info Host 

A Broader View: Vicky Billerbeck 
The Seven Husbands of 
Evelyn Hugo 

Taylor Jenkins Reid April 3rd Tara 

A New Leaf: Cheryl Vorhauer TBD    

Between the Lines: Becky Foor Have You Seen Luid Velez? 
Catherine Ryan 
Hyde 

April 16th Kathlyn Hopkins 

Easy Readers: Donna Steiner March Geraldine Brooks April 8th Dale 

Literary Ladies: Terry Kenyon Homecoming Kate Morton April 17th 
Grill at 
Mennohaven 

Page 2 Page: Judy Young TBD TBD April 16th TBD 

Page Turners: Barb Brown Miss Morgan’s Book Brigade 
Janet Skeslien 
Charles 

April 8th Rachel 

S.T.A.R.: Sally Harper Night Over Water Ken Follett April 16th Sue 

Recommendation by Terry Kenyon of the Literary Ladies: 

For people who enjoy murder and archeology, there is an interesting series called The Ruth Galloway Series, 
by Elly Griffiths.  Even though it is a series each book can stand on its own. The first title in this 15 book series 
is The Crossing Places (2009). The mysteries take place in east coastal England where there are lots of 
archeological sites to serve as locales for the stories. While the stories are fictional, some of the settings are 
steeped in actual history, so it is fun investigating fact from fiction as you progress through the various plots. 
And Ruth, the archeology professor at the nearby University, is a worthy protagonist.  Makes for an interesting 
bit of casual reading from time to time.  

   APRIL EVENTS  UPCOMING EVENTS  

 April 1st 1st Tuesday Pick up  May 6th 1st Tuesday Pick up 

 April 1st Garden Craft Event  May 6th PN Men’s Luncheon 

 April 4th Writing is Fun meeting  May 12th PNCA Annual Meeting 

 April 5th ASGG Golf start  May 13th Spring Battle of the Neighborhoods 
 April 8th PN Men’s Luncheon  May 16-17 PN Community Yard Sale 

 April 11th Mixed League 1st Scramble  May 26th Memorial Day Remembrance 

 April 21nd Monday Ladies’ Kickoff Meeting June 6th Music Night at the Trellis 
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               TEE UP FORE THE CURE FUNDRAISER  

              HOLE SPONSORSHIP   

Tee Up Fore the Cure (TUFTC) team is selling hole sponsorships this year for our golf tournament.  The great thing is you 
don’t have to be a business owner or a golfer to participate in this fundraiser.   This sponsorship is open to the community.  
The cost of the hole sponsorship is $250.  Your name will be posted on a sign on Founders golf course the day of our 
event, July 24, 2025.  

You might be thinking, I’m not sure I want to donate that much money.  Get creative!  Make it a family donation, go in half 
with a friend or neighbor, collect money on your street, etc.    

Our team thinks this is just another great way to help the American Cancer Society find a cure for all cancers.  We have to 
continue to give cancer patients and their families HOPE!  

Hole sponsorships can be purchased by notifying any team member:   
 Linda Reed           lreedgolf3@gmail.com  
 Carolyn Lamson  cjlamson225@gmail.com  
 Kim Engman        kimalane@icloud.com  
 Jessie Gribble      jjgribble8@comcast.net  
   
Thank you!  
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FIRST TUESDAY—FOOD PANTRY 
 

We filled 3 full vehicles for the March Food Pantry pickup.  We appreciate all the donations. 
Our next Food Pantry pickup will be Tuesday, April 1st.  Please have your donations at the end of your 
driveway by 9am for drivers to pick up.  We appreciate your kindness. 
 
Maranatha is always looking for volunteers for sorting food and helping out.  Volunteers need to show 
up around 8am Monday-Thursday at the pantry location.  The pantry is located at 195 West Loudon 
Street Chambersburg. 
Here is a list of the remaining dates for 2025 for the Food Pantry pickups. 
There was a conflict in July so please note the new date.  These dates are also on the pnca.info website 
calendar. 

Thank you for all your donations. 
 
  Jon and Pam Curro 

FRANKLIN COUNTY MASTER GARDENER PLANT SALE 
 
The Penn State Master Gardeners of Franklin County will host their annual plant sale on May 17th. This free 
event will feature a variety of unique plants, educational activities, and exhibits. 
  
When: Saturday, May 17th, 2025, 9 AM - 1 PM, Rain or Shine 
Where: Franklin County Human Services Building. 425 Franklin Farm Lane, Chambersburg, PA. 
  
This event is free to the public. Free parking available. 
  
Franklin Master Gardeners will be providing interactive education throughout the day. Garden Hotline volunteers 
will be available to answer all your plant and gardening questions. 
  
Visit with these Community Organizations at the event: 

Franklin County Beekeepers Association 
Franklin County 4-H 
Conococheague Audubon Society 

Tour the Master Gardener Demonstration Gardens next to the plant sale location. The gardens include the 
Pollinator Friendly Garden, Herb Garden, Perennial Garden, Drought-Tolerant Garden, Victory Garden, 
Woodland Native Habitat Garden, and the Historical Gass Garden.  
  
We are always adding new plants to our inventory. This year's sale features: 

Native plants 
Pollinator plants 
Annual and Perennial Flowers 
Herbs 
Heirloom Tomatoes 
Vegetables 
Woody plants 

Soil Test Kits and Horse Manure in buckets will be available for purchase. Cash, checks, and credit cards (Visa/
MasterCard) are accepted. Proceeds support Master Gardener educational outreach activities in Franklin 
County.    
            Carol Kagan 

 
 

• April 1st 
• May 6th 
• June 3rd 
• July 15th 
• August 5th 

• September 2nd 
• October 7th 
• November 4th 
• December 2nd 

http://pnca.info/
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Today’s theme:  Who’s who? 
(Answers on pg. 19) 

Submitted by Michael Donkin 
 

 
 

 

1.  Who discovered penicillin in 1928? 

a) Alexander Fleming              c) Thomas Edison 

b) Leo Baekeland                    d) Jonas Salk 

 
2.  Who invented the printing press? 

a) Johannes Gutenberg          c) Thomas Edison 

b) George Eastman                 d) Ben Franklin 

 
3.  Who was the front man for the rock group REM? 

a) Michael Stipe                       c) David Byrne 

b) Peter Frampton                    d) John Fogerty 

 
4.  Who was the first baseball player to hit a home run 

in an All-Star game? 

a) Stan Musial                        c) Babe Ruth 

b) Joe DiMaggio                     d) Lou Gehrig 

 
5.  Who founded St Judes Children’s Hospital? 

a) Bill Gates                            c) Mike Bloomberg 

b) Dolly Parton                        d) Danny Thomas 

 
6.  Who said, “The only thing we have to fear is fear 

itself”? 

a) George Patton                  c) John F Kennedy 

b) Dwight D Eisenhower       d) Franklin D   

           Roosevelt 

 
7.  Who sang “Love is a Battlefield”? 

a) Tina Turner                          c) Stevie Nicks 

b) Pat Benatar                         d) Adele 

 
8.  Who is pictured on the $20 bill?  

a) Hamilton                              c) Lincoln 

b) Jackson                               d) Franklin 

 
9.  Who played Ralph Kramden’s wife on “The 

Honeymooners” TV show? 

a) Audrey Meadows               c) Valerie Harper 

b) Joyce Randolph                 d) Patty Duke 

 
10.  Who was the US President who fathered the most 

children? 

a) Grover Cleveland              c) John Tyler 

b) Harry Truman                    d) James Madison 
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WRITING IS FUN GROUP (W.I.F.) 
 

Check us out. W.I.F. stands for Writing Is Fun!! 
 
Do you ever sit around looking for something 
interesting to do with some fun people? If the answer 
to this is yes, then W.I.F. is for you.  
 
This group is open to both men and women.  We 
started W.I.F. three years ago from scratch, and it has 
grown into one of the best, least known groups within 
the PN community. 
 
We meet on the first Friday of every month at the 
nearby Penn State Mont Alto Library at 9:00 a.m.. 
Sometimes we go out for lunch afterwards. 
 
If you are serious about meeting some fun 

people, check us out. You won't regret it. 
 
We appreciate all interest; however, if you tend to be a 
negative person, this group would probably not be a 
good fit. 
 
If interested contact Tom Cahill at 
thomas.michael.cahill@gmail.com. 
 
Oh, by the way, we gather to write and share with 
each other our thoughts and feelings on topics agreed 
upon by the group.   
 
     Submitted by Tom Cahill  
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ANSWERs- FROM PAGE  15 

 
1.  a) Alexander Fleming 
 
2.  a) Johannes Gutenberg 
 
3.  a) Michael Stipe 
 
4.  c) Babe Ruth 
 
5.  d) Danny Thomas 
 
6.  d) Franklin D Roosevelt 
 
7.  b) Pat Benatar 
 
8.  b) Jackson 

 
9.  a) Audrey Meadows 

 
10.  c) John Tyler (15!) 

Garden Craft Workshop 
Spring will be here soon; time to begin thinking about planting and outdoor decorating. Create your own personalized 
plant markers using random silverware, paint, and your imagination. Never again forget what was planted where. After 
planting is done decorate your garden with the river rocks, custom painted by you at the Garden Craft Workshop. Let 
your imagination go wild, freehand or use one of our stencils. Some ideas below. 

      

Date:  Tuesday, April 1st 

Time: 3:30 PM – 5:00 PM 

Location: Grove Family Library 

Cost: $10.00 – Pay at the door (price includes all materials and supplies) 

Occupancy is limited, please RSVP to: Sue Stempien, Phone: 262-378-0534 or Email: stempis7887@yahoo.com 



  

 


